
  

 

CULLINGWORTH VILLAGE COUNCIL 

 

.. 

Minutes of a meeting held on17 August 2016 to discuss the way forward regarding 

the production of a Neighbourhood Plan 

Present:  Cllrs. Martin, Galvin, Ackroyd, Craig, Ahir and the clerk. 

 

Discussion took place regarding whether there was any benefit to the community in producing a Plan:  

 It would not prevent loss of Greenbelt in the probability of no other land being available for 

building within the village. 

 

 There would be no financial benefit through CIL as the large sites in the village were already 

allocated as building sites, albeit that planning permission had elapsed on the Pets Choice site. 

 

 The Plan could not reflect the wishes of the public in relation to over-development; it would still 

be subject to planning law. 

 

 The consultation process and production of a Plan would run into thousands and would not 

gain any advantage in protecting the built environment in relation to future allocation of housing 

for the village. 

 

 In view of the amount of work and money needed to produce a Plan councillors were of the 

opinion that it would be of little or no value to the community. 

 

 To date there had been no Neighbourhood Plans produced locally and very few nationally to 

test the benefit of Plans. 

 

 The monies currently held for the production of a NP could be put to better use for the 

community, 

The clerk advised that the decision should be made in a council meeting where it was in the public 

domain and it was agreed to do this at the September meeting. 



  

 

 

 

 

 


